
Calendar
Term 4

October
Week 2

Mon 10th          School Council - 
                            CANCELLED
Tue 11th           Student free day -        
                            Rainbow Show

Wed 12th          'This Girl Can' - Yr 7/8   
                            girls, Horsham
                            Lawn Bowls coaching

Week 3
Mon 17th          Yr 7 Immunisations

Thu 20th           Gambling Awareness 
                            Yr 7-11

Week 4
Mon 24th-         Grand Miliary Tour -
Wed 26th           6/7/8/9 Elective

November                            
 Week 5

Thu 3rd              Yr 6 Graduation Dinner

Week 6
Wed 9th-            5/6 Cluster Camp -
Fri 11th               Ballarat (info to come)
                             2/3 Camp - 
                              Billabong Ranch

WELCOME TO TERM 4!
This is the term where we delve into the concept of
multitasking…by winding down and wrapping things up for
2022 while at the same time doing extensive planning for
2023. Definitely a busy term ahead.

PLANNING FOR 2023
Hopefully by the next edition of the newsletter 
we will be able to announce some very exciting 
news about some new additions to our staff and 
student leadership team for 2023. Stay tuned 
for more details. 

GOOD LUCK TO OUR SSL STUDENTS
                  Nekeisha, Phoebe, Holly and Lilly will be heading   
                  to the Snowy River Campus at Marlo over the
weekend to start their amazing adventure as part of the
School for Student Leadership. We look forward to following
their journey over this term. 

GWR ATHLETICS
Congratulations to Lachie, Anthany, Tessa, Faith, Gracie and
Maggie for their outstanding efforts to get to the Greater
Western Region level of Athletics. Maggie, Anthany, Tessa
and Lachie travelled to Ballarat yesterday to compete,
please see the article later in the newsletter for their results.

BUILDING WORKS – UPDATE #26 2022
There have been some major developments 
                          regarding progress of our building works    
                          project. Once the details have been verified at 
                          School council level we will be able to provide
more details. Exciting times ahead! 

HEALTH UPDATE
The school still has a very healthy supply of 
masks and RAT tests that are available at any time.

Upcoming Meetings
School Council - Monday

14th November



Parents and Friends - 25th October
@  2pm - Webex 26502576368
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JUNIOR SRC MEETING:  TBC

SENIOR SRC MEETING: TBC 

STUDENT FORUM:  TBC

FUNDRAISING/EVENTS: 
14 Oct - Casual Day - Gold coin 

UPCOMING EVENTS

WEST WIMMERA WARRIORS
Competing in the Horsham Cricket

Association
Junior Mixed Cricket

Seeking interested players
Under 14s

Tuesday training/Friday night game
Contact Ash Dickinson 0417 587 002

Under 12s
Thursday training/Saturday morning game

Contact Tarrah Dodds 0438 329 042

STUDENT VOICE, AGENCY AND LEADERSHIP 




WANTED: Bus Drivers!!
The College is collating a list of people who
have their bus licences. If you are a  parent
or friend that has the appropriate licence

please contact the college as we are  in
need of a bus driver from time to time.  
Licence required is at least a Light Rigid

vehicle licence, a Taxi Licence and a
Working With Children Check.




BOOK CLUB

Issue 7 Orders due
Friday 14th Oct

New Phone System
Please note that the school has

had a new phone system
installed. Be aware that if we call
you, caller ID will show that the

call is coming from 
Bakery Hill, 4331 9977. 

This is temporary. The number to
call us has not changed 

5395 1063.

BUS NOTES
The Skoolbag app has now been
phased out completely. For all
future bus changes, please call

the office and advise.

Junior School
Council will be

selling icy poles for
50 cents on
Wednesdays

throughout term 4. 



Reading

Holly, Nekeisha, Lilly and Phoebe set off on a
big adventure in the next few days! These
students were successful in their application
to attend the School for Student Leadership
and are off to the Snowy River Campus at
Marlo in East Gippsland for the next 9 weeks.
The School for Student Leadership is a unique
residential education experience offered to
Year 9 students. They focus on personal
development and team learning projects. We
look forward to hearing all 
about he personal growth 
and adventures these lucky 
4 students get up to over 
this term. Good luck girls, 
enjoy the experience!

School for Student Leadership

Student Achievements 

Congratulations to Emmi-Lee for
achieving 150 nights reading: 

First off we would like congratulate Lachie
Staples, Gracie Hurlstone, Tessa Leach,
Anthany McKay, Nekeisha Bastin, Faith-

Anne Fornaro and Maggie Fisher for
qualifying for the Greater Western Region

Athletics which is a great achievement.
On Thursday we had Lachie, Tessa,

Anthany and Maggie represent Rainbow
P-12 College at the GWR Athletics

competition in Ballarat. All students
displayed excellent grit and social

intelligence as they attempted their
events with their best efforts and

respected other competitors. A special
mention to Lachie who came home with 2
third places for discus and shot put and a
second place in the Javelin. Thank you to
Elisabeth Staples who drove the students

to the event and encouraged them
throughout the day.

GWR Senior Athletics






After an on again, potentially off again merry go round
ride with the venue & weather, 13 junior students eagerly
participated in the second level of the Athletics in
Stawell last Friday. Congratulations to everyone on their
excellent efforts and behaviour. 
Every student tried their hardest and notable results are
as follows:
Annika – 3rd 100 metre sprint
Pippa – 3rd 200 metres, 3rd – Triple Jump
Dianella – 3rd Discus
Honeyrose – 3rd 800 metres
Amaya – 3rd High jump
Inara – 5th 800 metres
Edison – 4th Shot put
Jasper – 6th Shot put
Evan – 7th Shot put
Taylor – 5th High jump                                                             
Kane – 4th Triple jump
Addison – 6th Shot put                                             
9/10 year old girls – 2nd Relay                                 
9/10 year old boys – 3rd Relay                                     
11 year old girls – 3rd Relay                                   
12/13 year old girls – 3rd Relay
Congratulations and all the best to Hugo Gould as he
moves on to the regional level in Ballarat on the 7th
October, for the 200 metres.
A huge thank you to Mr Cook for driving the bus and
Jordy and Miss Appledore for capably time keeping,
supervising and organising the students.
Mrs Huff

Little Desert Athletic Sports - Stawell 9/9/22




 Lawn Bowls Coaching
rescheduled  

to Wednesday 12th October 
1-3pm at Rainbow Bowls Club.

Amazing Artistic
Adventures

Photo of a dog. This needs to be printed 3
times, one dark, one very light and one
printed nicely however all need to be in
BLACK AND WHITE. Please also have your
photo on a USB.
A rag, like a piece of old t-shirt. It needs to
be approximately double the size of your
hand.

Could students that have selected AAA as
their elective for Term 4 please bring the
following in Week 2:

Year 9 Sailing Camp Review
During our camp we stayed at the Barwon River
Holiday Park which provided us with very good
accommodation through the week. Although the
weather conditions were quite rough on a
couple of the days, the sailing experience was
very memorable as we got to see a lot of the
features of Corio Bay. We also did many other
fun activities like shopping at Westfield, going to
the Chocolate Factory, Bounce and beach walks.
Bounce was the most enjoyable activity on the
trip, especially the rock climbing walls. Overall,
it was a great camp and would recommend to
future years. Thanks to Mr Glover and Miss Wizz.
By The Year 9 RSCAL Class




Rainbow
Show

Tuesday 
11th October
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